
This Week’s Activities 
 

Sunday, Mar. 31 
7:00 a.m. 
7:30 a.m. 
9:30 a.m. 

10:30 a.m. 
 

Easter/Resurrection Sunday 
Sunrise Service in Wee KirkWood 
Pancake & Bacon Breakfast, Easter Eggs-ploration 
Worship Service, Nursery 
Coffee Fellowship, NO Joyful Noise Rehearsal  
Easter Eggs-ploration 

Monday, Apr. 1 Easter Monday – Church Office Closed 

Tuesday, Apr. 2 
6:30 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 

Pastor Chris on Vacation 
Mission Meeting 
Congregational Care, Property & Facilities Meetings 

Wednesday, Apr. 3 
9:00 a.m. 

10:30 a.m. 
4:00 p.m. 
6:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 

Pastor Chris on Vacation 
Gentle Yoga 
Linus Group 
Financial Subcommittee Meeting 
Worship Band Rehearsal 
Beautiful Mess 

Thursday, Apr. 4 
6:30 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 

Pastor Chris on Vacation 
Bible Study – Sweers, Stepping Stones 
Gen C 

Friday, Apr. 5 
7:15 a.m. 

Pastor Chris on Vacation 
Men’s Prayer Group 

Saturday, Apr. 6 Pastor Chris on Vacation 

Sunday, Apr. 7 
8:30 a.m. 
9:30 a.m. 

10:30 a.m. 
11:00 a.m. 
4:00 p.m. 

Pastor Chris on Vacation, Food Pantry Sunday 
Adult Sunday School 
Worship Service, Nursery 
Coffee Fellowship, NO Joyful Noise Rehearsal 
Sunday School for All Ages 
KYG (KirkWood Youth Group) 

 

 

WELCOME 

KirkWood Presbyterian Church 

Sunday March 31, 2024 

 
 

KirkWood Presbyterian Church 
A Christian Community Growing Together, Knowing, Loving, and 

Serving Christ, to Make Him Known to All 
 

 

CONTACT US 

1209 Hampton Hwy. 

Yorktown, VA  23693 

757-766-0343 (office) 

office@kirkwoodpcusa.org  
 

Pastor Chris Shearer 

pastorchriskwpc@gmail.com 

Please see the full church calendar online. 

mailto:office@kirkwoodpcusa.org
mailto:pastorchriskwpc@gmail.com
https://kirkwoodpcusa.org/events/


Order of Worship 

 
 

 

Hymn #123 “Jesus Christ Is Risen Today”  

Welcome Pastor Chris Shearer 

Announcements   

Scripture Reading – Matthew 28:1-10  

Opening Prayer  Ben Scott 

Songs “Glorious Day” 
“He Lives” 

 

Poem A Better Resurrection 
Christina Rossetti Pastor Chris Shearer 

Children ages 3 – 2nd grade dismissed for Glory Time 

Special Music “Ain’t No Grave” Worship Band 

Sermon Ain’t No Grave Pastor Chris Shearer 

Congregational Prayer   

Piano Meditation “Rejoice The Lord Is King” 
arr. Lloyd Larson Albertina Dowe 

Anthem “My Jesus” 
arr. David Wise Worship Choir 

Song  “Alive Forever Amen”  

Benediction  Pastor Chris Shearer 

This Week’s Prayer Requests 
 

Dominique C. 
Jerry D. 
Betty D. 
David D. 
Ruth D. 
Yun Suk K. 
Mike M. 
John R. 
Hans S. 
El S. 
Donna S. 
Jane S. 
Regine T. 
Ada W. 
Pepper W.  

Linda B.’s brother, Dan 
Elaine D.’s daughter, Kim 
Jerry & Janet D.’s daughter, Jill 
Betty D.’s brother, Thomas 
Betty D.’s sister, Madelyn 
Toni F.’s brother, Jeff 
Al & Candee G.’s son 
Regina H.’s parents 
Jeane H.’s husband, Stan 
Jo Ann K.’s daughter, Teresa 
Ron K.’s mother, Earla 
Art & Jody P.’s daughter, Alise 
Bob & Christine P.’s son, Justin 
Kim R.’s father, Jim 
Jane S.’s granddaughter, Evie 
Lisa W.’s mother  

 

 

 
  

Prayer Requests and Special Needs 

Fill out one of the blue prayer cards in the pews and place it in 

the Offerings & Prayer Requests box, call/email the church 

office, or type your prayer request when you Check In online 

and the request will be published in the Monday Memo email. 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Matthew%2028%3A1-10&version=NIV


VOLUNTEERS FOR THE CRAFT FAIR 2024 

KirkWood is hosting our second “Craft Fair” on 
Saturday, April 20th, from 10am to 2pm, with Food 
Trucks and a craft activity booth for children!  We expect 
over 30 crafters, and we need some KirkWood volunteers 
to help run the show.  What a great opportunity to meet 
and greet our neighbors, share God’s love and see the 
beautiful handiwork. 
Volunteers are needed from 8am to 4pm.  We have 
divided the tasks into 1 and 2-hour shifts so you can help 
out and also visit the booths.  Volunteers are needed to 
Set Up, Help at the Outreach Tent, Help at the Kids Craft 

Tent, Monitor the Food Court, Assist Visitors with Parking, Drive the KW Van, and 
Take Down the site.  Sign up in the narthex and in the Fellowship Hall after service.  
See Arba Williamson, Toni Fisher, or Lew Goodman if you have questions.   
 

 
 
 

 

Announcements 
 

The Great Easter Eggs-ploration 

Join us after worship to celebrate the Good News of Jesus’ resurrection. 

There will be tables with Easter activities for kids and adults to explore 

different aspects of Holy Week.  Stations will be set up in the fellowship hall 

with activities for all ages to celebrate.  There will also be eggs hidden 

outside and no age limit on who can enjoy the tradition. 

 
 

Pastor Chris will be on vacation from 4/1 to 4/8. 

 

 

 

One Great Hour of Sharing (OGHS)- 

TODAY, March 31st is the last day to 

donate. The monies raised go to 

three different programs: 

Presbyterian Disaster Assistance, 

Presbyterian Hunger Program and 

Self Development of People, all 

working in different ways to assist 

people in need.  There are special 

envelopes in the pews.  Please write 

“OGHS” on the memo line of your 

check.  You can also scan the QR 

code to donate online.  Questions?  

Please call Lisa Nickerson at 757-880-

5518 or Toni Fisher at 719-237-1156. 

 
Feeding the Hungry - KirkWood has a monthly mission opportunity at First 
Hampton Presbyterian Church to feed the homeless from 10am - 12:30 on the 2nd 
Thursday.  Volunteers will join with First Hampton volunteers to prepare 45-50 bag 
lunches and hand them out.  First Hampton purchases all the food and 
supplies.  Two (2) volunteers are needed each month. The SignupGenius link is 
rebrand.ly/2ndHamptonlunch. 

 

Flower Ministry 

Each week, volunteers take the sanctuary flowers and make 

several small arrangements to be taken to the sick and shut in. If 

you would like to volunteer to make flower arrangements after 

service on Sunday you can sign up at  online by clicking here. 

If you would like to donate sanctuary flowers, you can sign up  

online here (or call/email the office to sign up).  2024 dates are 

available online. You can dedicate flowers for a special occasion 

or in memory/honor of someone.  Flower arrangements are $35.00 

per week.  You can pay online by clicking here or send a check 

with "Flowers" on the memo line. 

 

The flamingos 

are coming… 

2nd Annual 
Craft Fair 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090B49A9A92EA7FD0-46080856-2ndthursday#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040849A4AB2A1-kirkwood#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050D45ABAA2CA5FE3-kirkwood
https://secure.myvanco.com/L-Z213/home


 

Linda & Tom B. In Memory of Linda’s mom 

Debbie D. In Memory of loved ones 

Toni F. In Memory of her dad, Jerry 

Cathy H. In Memory of Steve 

Lisa & Nate N. 
In Memory of Lisa’s mom, Karen 

In Memory of Nate’s mom, Ellie 

Nancy & Dennis R. In memory of their parents and siblings 

Kate P. In memory of Mannie & Pete Houston 

Cindy & Arba W. In Memory of Arba & Betty Williamson 

 
 
 
Biscuit Sunday: It’s time again to break out 
your favorite recipe for biscuits or other 
breakfast treats! We had a lot of variety this 
past October and we look forward to another 
great eating event after the worship service on 
April 14th.  No need to sign up.  Just bring 
yourself and goodies to the fellowship hall for a 
time of fellowship and good vittles. 
 
 

Grass Cutting Volunteers Needed for the 2024 Season - The Property and 
Facilities committee is looking for volunteers to help with the grass 
cutting.  Volunteers are organized into teams of 3 people.  Each team will cut the 
grass 4 or 5 times during the season.  All equipment is provided.  We'll be happy to 
plan around vacations.  If you're interested there's a sign-up sheet in the Narthex 
or contact Scott Shoun at (757) 871-9811 or email at sshoun1@yahoo.com. 
 
 

KirkWood Dining Partners (that's anyone who likes to dine 

together and socialize!) will be going to 185 Restaurant in 

Poquoson on Friday, April 19 at 6:00 pm. We need to order 

ahead of time and menu options can be found on the 

sign-up sheet in the foyer. Contact Cindy Williamson 

(cwillic114@gmail.com) with any questions. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Foundations for the Future 

New Roof --     Repaved Parking Lot --  

Thanks to all who gave so generously to KirkWood’s Foundations for the Future 

Campaign. 

We want to complete this fundraising effort and look forward to planning future 

projects to maintain and enhance our church facility to best serve our community. 

If you are still considering a commitment to Foundations for the Future, please let 

us know your intent by completing a commitment card or sending your donation 

with a note indicating your support for Foundations for the Future. 

The last project included in this campaign is an evaluation of the sound system in 

the sanctuary to better serve in-person and on-line worshippers. Let’s get this 

accomplished by year-end 2024! 

The Easter Lilies in our Sanctuary 

are lovingly displayed by: 

mailto:sshoun1@yahoo.com
mailto:cwillic114@gmail.com

